

St Peter's Catholic Primary School Lichfield Road Bloxwich Walsall WS3 3LY Tel:(01922) 710872 Fax:(01922) 493153 Email:postbox@st-peters.walsall.sch.uk Website:www.st-peters.walsall.sch.uk

Head Teacher: Mrs H Taylor Deputy Head Teacher: Mrs J Burrows KEYY OF

29.06.23

Dear Parents / Carers,

Firstly, I would like to thank you all for your unwavering support having now completed my first two terms as headteacher of St Peter's. The kindness that I have been shown by the school community is greatly appreciated. I believe that we have many successes to celebrate this academic year: a CSI inspection rating of good, family morning attendance, improved school attendance and punctuality; book fair; school discos; coronation picnic to name a few. Our children have a superb attitude to learning and their behaviour is exemplary – they are very proud of their school and they have some wonderful ideas to continue to drive us forward –

School reports will be sent out on 14th July - if you wish to discuss the report then please attend our drop-in session (no appointment necessary) on 18th July 3.30pm-5.30pm to meet with your child's current teacher. The children will meet their new teachers, in their new classrooms on Wednesday 5th July as part of transition. Please see the table below for the full list of teaching staff for next year and the classes that they will be teaching. We are welcoming two new members to the team in September: Miss A Rooney and Miss M Taylor.

Year group	Teachers	Teaching Assistant
Nursery	Mrs F Korbely	Mrs L Rowley
	Miss S Faulkner	
Reception	Miss M Taylor	Miss K Betts
		Miss S Merrett
Year 1	Miss A Rooney	Miss C Parrish
Year 2	Miss H Savage	Mrs A Morgan & Mrs S Harper
Year 3	Miss H Hinton	Mrs M Faraci
Year 4	Mrs C Lewis-Carthy	Miss B Ryder (HLTA)
		Miss S Corr
Year 5	Miss A Kyle	Miss H Preston
Year 6	Mr J Walford	Mrs J Wyborn (HLTA)
KS2 PPA cover	Miss Crowley	
Languages teacher (French)	Mrs P Hurley	
Family Liaison / attendance officer		Mrs S Tibbott

of which I'm looking forward to hearing and exploring these ideas further next academic year.

Miss Crowley will be covering PPA across KS2 from September and Miss Ryder and Mrs Wyborn in their new roles as Higher Level Teaching Assistants will be covering PPA as well as being based in a class. Mrs Korbely will continue to be our EYFS phase leader (Nursery and Reception), Miss Crowley our KS1 phase Leader (Year 1 & Y2), Mrs Lewis-Carthy is our LKS2 Phase Leader (Y3 & Y4) and Mr Walford will be our UKS2 Phase leader (Y5 & Y6) - please speak to class teachers in the first instance about any concerns or comments you wish to share but know that you can refer on to your child's Phase Leader subsequently.

May I take this opportunity to thank the fantastic staff here at St Peter's for their continued hard work. We will be sad to say goodbye to our Year 6 children on 21st July and wish them all the very best of luck in their new schools. There is a leavers' assembly on the 21st July at 9.15am and parents/carers of Year 6 pupils are welcome to attend. School will finish at 3.30pm on Friday 21st July. There will be no after school club (Linus club) this day.

In September, our new school day timings will be implemented. The school gates will open from 8.40am and close at 8.50am and the end of the school day will be 3.20pm. Monday 4th September and Tuesday 5th September are INSET days. <u>All pupils will return</u> to school on Wednesday 6th September.

I will write to you all again before the end of term but may I wish you all a wonderful summer break and please do stay safe. Yours Sincerely,

Mrs Heather Taylor Headteacher